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APRIL MEETING
It’s Thursday, April 19, 7:00 pm. at Kennard 
Classical Jr. Academy, 5031 Potomac Street.  Enter 
the upper east parking lot from Fairview.  We hope 
to hear from 10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer, 23rd 

Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro, Public Affairs 
Officer Don Veile, and 10th Ward NSO Mike Flood 
and 23rd Ward NSO Annette Bridges.  Missouri 
State Rep. Mike Colona and State Senator Joe 
Keaveny have also been notified of our meeting. 

OUR PROGRAM THIS MEETING
We will hear about the Ten Toes program, which 
encourages walking and use of public transportation 
to visit interesting places around St. Louis.  Jessica 
Meyer of the Ten Toes program and Mary Balmer, an 
active participant and resident of The Hill, are the 
presenters.

THIS ISSUE OF THE NEWSLETTER is
available at www.kingshighwayhills.com  and by e-
mail to those on our e-mail list.  It is being mailed to 
dues paying members who request it..   Casey Croy, 
KHNA Executive Board Computer Specialist, can 
be reached at caseycroy@sbcglobal.net  if you have 
not previously been in contact..  Please share a hard 
copy with those who do not e-mail. 

THANK YOU to the dedicated volunteers who 
delivered newsletters door to door last month.  A 
big thank you to those who responded  promptly.  We 
welcomed to the crew  several new recruits.  .

GET WELL!
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer has met with a 
serious mishap and is recuperating.  We wish him 
as speedy a recovery as possible.

OUR MAY MEETING is Thursday, 
May 17.  We will elect or re-elect several officers 
and Executive Board members…

WANTED:  PRESIDENT
President Don Osiek has decided not to stand for 
re-election.  Vice-President Toni Diani is also not 
continuing in office.  

MORE WAYS TO STAY IN TOUCH IN 
KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS  Webmaster Brendan 
Gates has set up a Yahoo group.  See 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/kingshighwayhills/
Other neighborhoods are using such groups very 
effectively to share ideas between meetings.    

APRIL SHOWERS 
The Girl Scouts will be distributing bags on 
Saturday, April 21 and coming back to pick them up 
(filled) the following Saturday.  Please give toiletries, 
baby supplies and related items. 

OUR CURRENT BY LAWS were written a 
number of years ago.  The Executive Board has 
discussed some revisions.  The by laws can be found 
on our website.  E-mail any suggestions or bring 
them to the next two meetings. 

BREAKING NEWS ON BRIGHTSIDE
Our Brightside Blitz weekend will be 
April 14-15.  (By the time you read this, it may be 
over.)   It is never too late to tidy up around the house 
and garage, but please wait to put  bulk trash in the 
alley until just before the 3rd Monday of the month. 
Don‘t leave bulk trash very near (never mind 
leaning against) the dumpster. 

http://www.kingshighwayhills.com/
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/kingshighwayhills/
mailto:caseycroy@sbcglobal.net


NEW MEMBERS WELCOME!  If you join us 
in April, your dues are paid thru August 2013!

DOGS STROLLING BY
Dogs, while you are walking the neighborhood, 
please be considerate of your neighbors’ lawns. 
Remind your owners to always carry plastic 
baggies on your walks.  

HEARD ON THE RADIO
The morning of Sunday, March 25 a police officer 
spoke on KMOX of neighborhood watch programs 
in the 3rd Police District.  (We are in the 2nd 

District.)  Participants patrol in pairs.  They check 
in with the police before going out.  If they will be 
driving around, they give the police a description 
of their vehicle.  They go unarmed.  Whether or 
not our neighborhood association ever decides to 
get behind this program of the St. Louis Police 
Department, we will continue to hear about it.  

MEET THE POLICE?
A neighbor arrived at our March meeting by bicycle 
and wearing serious cycling gear.  He questioned 
Officer Veile about being stopped by the police more 
than necessary.  Officer Veile advised making eye 
contact with police and smiling, and not giving off 
any body language as if you might be up to no good. 
Hmm…What if we invited the police to feel free to 
stop in at our meetings while on patrol and meet the 
good neighbors who attend our meetings?

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME!
If you join KHNA in April or May, your dues are 
paid through August 31, 2013!

THE LAST TUESDAY & WEDNESDAY 
--STREET CLEANING DAY

PHONE DIRECTORY

Citizens Service Bureau---------------622-4800
Congressman Russ Carnahan-----------962-1523
Mo. State Senator Joe Keaveny---573-751-3599
Mo. State Rep. Mike Colona------573-751-6736
10th Ward Alderman Joe Vollmer------772-4489
                                  --------vollmerjoe @att.net
23rd Ward Alderman Joe Vaccaro------718-0131
10th Ward NSO Michael Flood---------657-1360
23rd Ward NSO Annette Bridges-------657-1352
Emergency-----------------------------------Dial 911
Police--Non-emergency------------------231-1212
Police Hot Line---------------------------241-COPS
Public Affairs Officer Don Veile------444-0168
Crimestoppers---------------------1-866-371-TIPS

KHNA OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS

President: Don Osiek---------------------752-3526
Telephone voice mail--------------------643-8454
Our e-mail address---caseycroy@sbcglobal.net
              Or----contact@kingshighwayhills.com

And…Vice President Toni Diani, Secretary & 
Webmaster Brendan Gates, Treasurer Chad Beffa 
and Board Members  Casey Croy (computer), 
Jennifer King-Sitzes, Marcella Milcic (membership, 
newsletter), John Mitchell and Loyce Voigt.

----  ---  ----  ---  ----  ---  ----  ---  ---  ---  ----  ---
Through 8/31/12

KINGSHIGHWAY HILLS MEMBERSHIP DUES
Individual $7---------Family $12----------- Business $25

Name________________________________________

Address_______________________________________

Phone________________________________________

E-Mail _______________________________________
(See our address on page 1)


